
South Harringay School 

Pemberton Road 

London 

N4 1BA 

T. 020 8340 2757 

E. admin@shsharingey.co.uk  

 Friday 14 October 2022 

Dear Parents/Carers,  

 
Black History Month  

Last week, as part of the celebration of  Black History Month, during our assembly, we 
highlighted and discussed the resilience shown by people of black heritage,  such as Barack 
Obama, Dr Mae Jemison, Benjamin Zephaniah, Serena Williams, Sir Mo Farah and Raheem 
Sterling MBE. We explored the huge contributions they have made to our society in the fields 
of politics, science, literature and sport.  

 

Celebrating Feryal  

We have decided to hold a special event in the early part of the summer 
term at which we celebrate the many contributions of Feryal to our 
school. It will take the form of a special exhibition of art and crafts, as 
Feryal loved making beautiful resources for the children to play and 
learn with.  There will be opportunities for children and families to 
contribute to this special event. We will write to you again very soon 
with more details.  

 

Reception Curriculum Information meetings  

Parents and carers of reception children have been invited for a special meeting to help them 
understand ways in which they can support their children’s learning. We would like to remind 
you that these meetings will take place next Tuesday, 18th October at 9am in the Infant School 
Hall. The meeting will be repeated at 5pm on the same day for those that find a later slot easier 
to attend.  

 

Sports  

On Thursday 6th October, track athlete Victoria Ohuruogu, led the Junior School children (and 
teachers!) through a sponsored whole school fitness circuit. The children had one minute to 
move through the circuit, performing as many star jumps, scissor jumps, push-ups, and squats 
as they could. 

Once completed, we were treated to a truly inspirational assembly, led by Victoria, who shared 
her journey to becoming a world-class 400m 
sprinter.  We learnt about the person who first 
inspired her, the successes she faced early on 
in her career and the challenges thereafter, 
which were determinedly overcome, leading to 
her winning bronze in this year’s World 
Athletics Championships. Victoria’s ethos in life 
is ‘patience and perseverance’; her passion 
ensured that every child recognised the value 
of true grit and determination and each one 
left the assembly with a clear sense that ‘they 
can do it!’ Thank you, Victoria - a fantastic 
morning was had by all! You can see some photos by clicking here.  

On Friday 30th September our Girl's football team took part in their first tournament of the 
year. It was great experience for our team and they played some great football on the day, 
improving throughout the tournament. We narrowly missed out on qualifying from our group 
but nevertheless was brilliant day out for our girls and a big learning experience for future 
tournaments. Well done to Florrie, Lily, Red, Lola, Aphra, Elise, Margot and Georgie. 

 

Open events  

Over the coming terms, we will be 
inviting parents and carers to attend 
an open event at the school which will 
enable  you to see the work in your 
child’s books and some of the work on 
display, both in the classroom  and 
around the school.   Children will be 
able to showcase their hard work and 
talk you through their learning at 
school;  you will be able to see how 
the home learning projects enhance 
their knowledge!  Dates for you to 
visit the open event for your child’s 
year group will be provided soon and 
we will ensure that plenty of notice 
will be given.  

South Harringay School  

Lost property  

We have had a 
number of par-
ents/carers ask-
ing about lost 
property. In the 
infant school items are brought into 
the playground by the tree stump at 
the end of each day. In the junior 
school items are brought out into the 
playground occasionally however, it is 
the children's responsibly to look in 
the lost properly box at the end of 
school to retrieve of their lost items. 
Please ensure your child’s items are 
labelled which will help finding them a 
lot easier.  

Secondary school 

The deadline for secondary school 
applications is on 31 October 2022. 

So far only 15  parents/carers have 
applied.   

Please ensure that you apply online  
using www.eadmissions.org.uk before 
the deadline, for a chance of getting a 
place at your preferred secondary 
school.  

http://southharringayschools.co.uk/sports-for-schools-event/
http://www.eadmissions.org.uk


Friends of South Harringay News   

Double Movie Night Extravaganza 

Well done to Year 2 and year 4 parents for running two successful movie nights this week. Every year group will have one mov-
ie over the year. The kids had a blast and we raised money for the school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Bake Sale - 20 October - Halloween Special 

Our Halloween Bake sale is on 20 October (the Thursday before half term). 3.20pm in the infants playground from 3.30pm in 
Juniors. 

We need your cakes and biscuits please!! To be dropped off in reception on the day. Label all tupperware if you want it back. 
Don't want to cook? If you have any spooky table cloths or decorations please donate them for the afternoon. Label every-
thing! It is vital that all cakes are vegetarian, halal and sesame & nut free. Don't forget the jelly sweets as often they have 
pork gelatine. 

We need two sets of volunteers for set up, selling and clear up one set for infants one for juniors. Fancy dress is encouraged 
(but not essential!) Email psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org if you can help. 

 

Christmas is Coming - Adventure Trail 

Christmas is coming and once again we are planning on running our South Harringay School ADVENTure Trail. We need 24 vol-
unteers to decorate their windows and would love to see new windows join those who have created them in the past. The 
deadline for signing up is Monday 7 November. 

If you are interested in decorating one of your windows to be lit during December please contact Liz at ad-
vent@friendsofsouthharringay and she'll send you more information about what is involved. Drop her a line now! 

Have a look at previous windows here: https://www.instagram.com/advent_n4/?hl=en-gb 

 

 

Our mathletes for last week: Eliz 4 Cherry      Our mathletics class last week: 5 Magnolia         

Our mathletes for this week: Robert 3 Acacia 2295 points  Our mathletics class this week: 3 Acacia  

                                                 

 

   

Our star readers for last week:  Calum 3 Willow Our star readers for this week:  Beatrice  3 Acacia 

                Kai 4 Poplar                               Anouk 4 Cherry 

                Joseph 5 Elm                 Euan 5 Magnolia  

                Margot  6 Maple                 Ferdi  6 Maple 

Quiz master class: 5 Elm            Quiz master class: 4 Cherry & 5 Elm  

mailto:psa@friendsofsouthharringay.org
https://www.instagram.com/advent_n4/?hl=en-gb


Term Dates for 2022-2023 are now available to view 

on our website 
Thursday 20 October– Junior individual photos  

Thursday 20 October– Halloween bake sale (more information to follow) 

Tuesday 1 November– Infant individual photos 

Wednesday 16 November– Reception tour for prospective parents at 9.15am 

Tuesday 6 December– Reception tour for prospective parents at 9.15am 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Rose Academy  

We are just over a week away from October half-term! We have spaces available at our South 

Harringay primary school venue for children 

wanting to stay active this holiday. We offer a 

range of sporting activities and always finish each 

day with our own 'Rose Academy Olympics'. 

More details on the camp below: 

 

9am - 4pm each day 

£30per day 

£130per week 

 

Use code 'SIBLING10' to receive a discount when 

booking siblings in for the week. 

 

See you there!  


